CHIPMAN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

School Information Newsletter 2022-2023

FROM THE ADMINISTRATION

Dear Parents/Guardians:

On behalf of the entire staff here at Chipman Elementary School, we would like to welcome each and every member of our school community to another exciting school year.  It is our staff’s belief that education is a lifelong process.  Therefore, the mission statement at C.E.S. is to develop in all students the attitudes, skills, and knowledge to function successfully in every day living.  
The staff of CES will continue to teach skills for children to be responsible, cooperative, and respectful.  As a result, we have implemented a school wide code of conduct which will enhance a positive learning environment here at CES.

Health and education go hand in hand.  Children need to hear that they are special.  Listen to them when they talk to you.  They are never too old or big to be hugged, so please do it often.  As families, we need to look at how to help our children succeed.  Encourage their talents and focus on their strengths.

Make physical activity and nutrition a priority.  What children eat affects their performance in and out of the classroom.  It also affects their health in years to come.  Families can teach and model healthy habits.  Parents are encouraged to provide healthy breakfasts and lunches to fuel learning.  It is recommended to follow Canada’s Food Guide to Healthy Eating.  New Brunswick’s Nutrition Policy 711 encourages healthy food options through the public school system.

Sleep is important.  It promotes alertness, memory, and performance.  Aim for 10+ hours of sleep at night.  A bedtime routine is a good habit to help children sleep at night. 
Regular attendance is mandatory.  Please make every effort for your child to be here on time to start their day with classmates.
In addition to academics, safety and communication remain our priorities.  If problems arise and solutions are to be found, both the school and the home must communicate their concern in a positive way.  By working together, we can help your child succeed to his/her academic and social potential.  Please do not hesitate to contact the school so we can arrange a time to discuss matters by phone or an appointment.
I recommend the following books to read to meet your child’s needs:

· Kid’s These Days by Jody Carrington

· 5 Love Languages of Children by Gary Chapman and Ross Campbell  
Our staff is committed to your child’s learning.
Liz Bailey, Principal

STAFF OF C.E.S.

K-
 Melody Davidson
1- Teri Lewis
2- Donna Urquhart 
3- Katie Matheson / Breanne Gallagher 
4-   Susan Weaver
5- Madeleine Kennedy-Perl
Music/Gr. 3 Subjects- Breanne Gallagher 
K-5 PE/ Gr. 5 Math- Mary Beth Pert
Librarian -
 Rose Thurrott
E.A. -   Rose Thurrott, Savannah Underhill, Sara Taylor, Kaitlyn Dykeman, Tyler Jardine
Administrative Assistant-
  Katrina Jardine

Principal/Guidance/Resource - Liz Bailey
FOOD SERVICES:
There will be no HOT LUNCH or CANTEEN 
White milk is available to students at lunch daily at no cost

Breakfast Program:  
There will be a breakfast basket delivered to the classroom with nutritious food items for those students in need.  There is no charge for this service.  
DAILY SCHEDULE: 
*PLEASE NOTE doors open at 8:00am (there is not teacher on duty before this time and doors will be locked)
8:25 

Bell rings 

8:30

Instruction time begins
10:00-10:25
Recess 
12:00-12:35
Lunch/Recess 
12:35

Afternoon classes begin

 3:02

Buses Depart K-5 (Mon-Thur)
**Every Friday dismissal for K-5 will be at 11:50am**
SCHOOL SUPPLIES FEE:

The teachers at CES have purchased the necessary school supplies for each of the students.  Parents/Guardians please pay the $50.00 fee promptly.  

Deadline is September 30th, 2022.
If you require a payment plan, please communicate with your child’s teacher as soon as possible.  
You can pay online at SchoolCashOnline!  Please see attachment for details to pay fees online.
Parents are to provide indoor sneakers for gym, a book bag and lunch bag.  Students may need to provide special items for projects.  
BUS INFORMATION: 
With all buses loading, the schoolyard is very congested.  Parents wishing to pick their children up at school should be aware of the limited space available for their parking and should not attempt to leave the yard until all buses have departed.

When school buses load or unload students, the drivers are required by law to display their red flashing lights.  The same laws that govern traffic on the highways and prevent vehicles from passing buses displaying red flashing lights are in effect in the school yard, driveway, and parking lot.  Drivers of vehicles in the schoolyard must be very careful not to pass a bus that has its red lights flashing.  The same severe fine levied on the highway for passing a bus that is displaying flashing red lights applies in the schoolyard.

Under the current guidelines of operating a school families must select only one pick-up and drop-off location for the school year.  Should the pick-up or drop-off location need to change, we require 5 school days’ notice.  
PLEASE NOTE:  NO BUS TRANSFERS

SAFE ARRIVAL PROGRAM:
**PLEASE NOTE: for the student’s safety, no students should be dropped off at the school prior to 8:00 am.  Teacher supervision only begins at 8:00 am.  Thank you for your cooperation.

School Parking/Drop Off & Pick Up:

When you drop off your child in the morning, please remain in your vehicle and ensure that your child travels in front of the cars and along the front side of the school for their safety.  Drivers are backing up and may not be able to see your child clearly.
When you pick up your child at the end of the day, remain in the vehicle and your child’s teacher will bring your child to you.  
Absence from School:  If your son/daughter has to be absent from school, please make sure you call the school at 339-7020 by 8:30am.  Simply leave a message regarding your child’s name and reason for their absence.
In the event of a student’s absence without parental/guardian contact, every effort will be made to notify the home or alternate contact of the unreported absence.  
HEALTHLY HABITS:
Healthy habits are not just for children, they are for everyone. 
· When you cough or sneeze, turn your head and step away from others, to give them space. Be sure to cover your mouth and nose with a tissue, or cough into your elbow if you don’t have a tissue, and wash or sanitize your hands after.

· Wash or sanitize your hands frequently, stay home if you’re sick and masks are welcomed – whether you’re using one to protect yourself or others from illness.

· As with all communicable diseases, we ask that students and staff stay home until they have been fever-free for 24 hours with no diarrhea or vomiting for 48 hours without medication.

· Ensure your child is up-to-date on all immunization. Remember, vaccination is the best way of preventing many serious illnesses, including COVID-19.

Respectful behaviour:
· Students and families should do their own risk assessment to determine how they, or their close ones, could be impacted by COVID-19 and take the appropriate precautions in their day-to-day lives.

· Remember that everyone has different comfort and risk levels – please be patient and kind with others. Give them extra space if they need it and be respectful if they choose to wear a mask.

· If you’re sick, stay home. By not spreading viruses, you’re showing kindness and respect for your school community and helping your friends, family, teachers or coworkers healthy.

Masks Optional:

While not required for school attendance, the Department of Education and Early Childhood Development will continue to encourage individuals who choose to wear a mask, based on their level of risk or concern to do so.

Testing:
· If you have symptoms of COVID-19, we continue to encourage you to get tested and follow Public Health’s advice available online.

· If you’ve tested positive after becoming symptomatic, we encourage you to follow Public Health’s advice available online.

· By following best practices that are encouraged by Public Health, you’ll help keep schools healthy and support the continuity of learning and routine for

MEDICATION POLICY:
D.O.E. Policy 704 & District 17 Policy 3-122 – Providing Health Support Services in Public Schools:  These policies came into effect on September 7, 1999.  Under these policies, please note the following:

1. Before a teacher administers any medication or supervises a student who self-administers medication, that teacher must have, in writing from the parent or legal guardian of the student, a specific request that the teacher administer or supervise the administration of the oral medication, a consent authorizing the teacher to perform the task required, and acknowledgement that the teacher is not a medically trained person, and the name and telephone number of the medical doctor to be contracted in the event of an emergency.  (Form available at the school)

2. No on-going medications will be accepted unless blister-packed by the pharmacy and clearly labeled with the child’s name.  Details of the prescription and dosage are to be photocopied together with a description of the medication (number, size, color, shape, etc.)  Both the parent and principal/teacher will sign this description, which remains in the school.  (Form available at the school-Blister packaging can be done at drugstore.)

3. If your child is self-administering (i.e., Tylenol) please do not send more than one dosage per day.

MANDATORY IMMUNIZATION:

Under the Education Act (Section 10-1), students entering school are required to show proof of immunization.  If your child’s records are incomplete, the school will notify you with a letter from the Public Health Nurse so immunization can be completed.
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 ALERT:  ALLERGIES
SCENTS:  No Scents Is Good Sense!

Anglophone School District West promotes a Scent-Reduced Environment.  Scented products contain chemicals which can cause serious problems for many people, especially those with asthma, allergies, and environmental illness. 
 Please be aware that we have a medically fragile staff member in our building with severe allergies to scents. Perfume, laundry detergent, fabric softener, essential oils, hair spray, etc. that are not unscented can trigger someone’s allergy.  If students, staff, or visitors arrive at school wearing scents, you may be asked to go home to wash/change.  Every student and staff member has the right to a safe environment to work and learn.  We ask that you be mindful for the sake of others.
PEANUT ALLERGY:
Please note that we are Peanut Free.

PEANUT:  We have students that are allergic to peanuts.  We ask for your co-operation and request your help by not sending any products containing peanuts to school.  Please pay attention to labels to ensure that all products you will be sending are peanut free.  
SCHOOL CODES AND POLICIES:

Code of Conduct:

~No Touch policy.

~Peanut Free

~Scent Reduced Environment
~No hats or hoods in school
~No vandalism to school property 

~No foul language

~No violence

~Personal electronic devices may be used only at recesses and not activated during the hours of instruction.  A student who uses any one of these electronic devices during instructional time at school will be asked to surrender it to the teacher and the device will be kept by the teacher or in the office for parents to pick up at their earliest convenience.
The school does not take responsibility for lost, stolen, misplaced, or broken electronic equipment or items brought to school by students.

~Students’ academic and behavioural performance must be acceptable in order to participate in co-curricular and extra-curricular events.

Food for Special Occasions:
If you wish to provide your child’s class with a treat, we strongly encourage healthy choices stated in Policy 711.  “Sometimes foods” will also be accepted. 
COMMUNICATION:

School Messenger: (important to accept all calls and messages)
The district has purchased a system called “School Messenger”.  With this new system, you will not need to download anything, you will only need to accept the messages sent to you via text, email, or phone call.
 
Most of our broadcasting will be in the form of texts or emails. Emergency situations (Lock Downs or Alternate Site Evacuations) will be communicated by a phone call.  It is very important that we have an active phone number and email to ensure that you are receiving our messages.  Please send a note with your child should you have any phone or email updates for us.
Chipman Elementary Website:

Check out our school information at the following link: https://secure1.nbed.nb.ca/sites/ASD-W/Chipman/Pages/default.aspx .  
Class Dojo/Seesaw:
All classroom teachers will be providing families with information to sign up for their classroom App.  Please sign up so that you remain informed.

Phone (506)339-7020:
Whenever you have concerns, questions, emergencies, or wish to book an appointment please call the school to ensure messages are not missed.  

PowerSchool Public Portal:
The PowerSchool Public Portal is an online tool that enables parents and students to become informed and involved partners in Education. The Public Portal can keep you informed about what’s happening at school, track your children’s progress, and provide you with online access to your children’s teachers and classes.   
PSSC INFORMATION
Notice of Meeting

PSSC Elections

Chipman Elementary School

Dear Parents/Guardians:

We are very pleased to have your child attend our school this year.  Our staff is committed to helping all our students have a successful year, but we need your help.

Parent School Support Committees are the foundation of the parental governance structure.  Their major responsibility is to give advice regarding the establishment, implementation and monitoring of the School Improvement Plan.  

If you are interested in being part of this committee, you may indicate your candidacy by submitting the Nomination Form below by September 16th, 2022.   
The regular term of office for PSSC members will be three years.  There is no limit to the number of terms a parent member can serve if they are re-elected, and they have at least one child enrolled in the school.  
PSSC meetings will be held virtually once per month between 6-7pm.  Dates to be determined.

	NOMINATION FORM

(Complete and return to the Principal)

Parent School Support Committee

Chipman Elementary School

As parent or guardian of a child in this school, I wish to become a candidate for

election to our Parent School Support Committee

_________________      __________________         ___________

                                    Candidate’s Name
     Candidate’s Signature
Date

                                    Telephone # of Candidate:___________________

I have been seconded by a parent or guardian of a child in this school

______________________

______________________

Seconder’s Name


Seconder’s Signature




